
 

10 Rabi At-Thani 1444 / 04 November 2022 
 

Dear Respected Parents and Carers, 
 
Assalamualaikum wa Rahmatullaahi wa Barakatu. 
 
I make du’a In-sha’Allāh this briefing reaches you all in good health and emaan. 
 
WEEKLY BRIEFING  
After our half-term holiday, we began re-establishing our routines, reminding pupils of their purpose, and 
getting everyone back on-the-ball! We aim to now prepare our pupils for their end of term assessments and 
our parent day in December. Help your son get ready now by revising all that they learnt last half-term and 
ensure they revisit any new learning, especially during the weekends.  
 
UMRAH TRIP                                                                                                                                               
Seven of our blessed pupils and two teachers performed Umrah together as well as visited the blessed city of 
Madinah, Al-Masjid an-Nabawī sending salutations and salaams to our beloved Prophet صلى الله عليه وسلم. The pupils also 
spent time learning about the history of early Islam including visiting sites such as Badr, Masjid Kiblatayn, 
Uhud and Baqi.  

 
May Allah subhanawatalah accept their Umrah, forgive them and shower them with mercy, Ameen. We pray 
they improve as Muslims and live a lifestyle to please Allah azzawajjal in all that they do, Ameen. 



 
PARENT CONFERENCE  
Parents are invited to our Term 1 parent conference this week on 
Wednesday 9 November, from 10:30am to 11:30am.  
 
This is an opportunity for parents to voice their ideas and thoughts and 
to interact with the SLT. We plan to talk about the coming GCSE exams, 
our Hifdh classes, and the changes we introduced from last year. We 
will explain the aims of the school going forward too. Parents can also 
ask questions and discuss anything on their minds.  
 
The event will be held in the school prayer hall. Let us know if you are 
joining us by contacting the school so we can prepare adequately for 
the number of parents attending, Insha’Allāh.  
 
SAFEGUARDING  
Have you considered the risks your child faces in school, out of school 
and at home? Notice any change of behaviour? Talk to us about it – even 
if it seems small.  
 
The wellbeing officer, Moulana Junaid and DSLs, Ustaadh Azmol, Moulana Shahidullah, Moulana Ibrahim, 
Ustaadh Usman and Ustaadh Azharul (myself) are on hand to receive any calls to discuss general concerns, 
challenges, mental health issues such as anxiety or stress.  

 
RESIDENTIAL TRIP  
We need just five more pupils to register for our 
residential trip to ahead, sign-up now! 
 
It is booked at the Pioneers Centre has been booked from 
9 December to 11 December 2022 located in Cleobury 
Mortimer, Kidderminster DY14 8JG. 
 
There will be several activities pupils will take part in such 
as abseiling, big bounce, challenge courses and much 
more. Furthermore, hot food will be provided during the 
stay.  
 
We plan to leave after Jummah on Friday 9 December 
getting to the location by 4pm. We plan to return early 
afternoon on Sunday 11 December so pupils can rest 
before coming back to school on Monday.  
 
The total cost is £97 and has been subsidised to keep it as 
low as possible. If you would like your son to attend this 
residential trip, please pay a deposit of £35 - spaces are 
limited.  

 
Unfortunately, we still have not reached our 
minimum numbers therefore will allow you to 
register your son until the end of November.  
 
Sign-up your son now so they can enjoy a 
weekend of fun! 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE  

Our Work Experience Scheme takes place on 6-10 March 2023 and will involve your son undertaking a one-
week work experience placement. We expect that every pupil will take part in this excellent opportunity to 
gain valuable employability skills, knowledge and a work reference for further studies / job applications. 

 

DAR SCORES UPDATES  

 

Abdullah Zafar Abdullah Jama Nameer ul-
Hassan 

Yusuf Ullah Abdullah 
Mukhtar 

Mujahidul 
Islam 

 
1321 

 
1260 

 
1188 

 
1175 

 
1161 

 
1108 

 

After having the highest scores at the end of the first half-term, Dar Isa have fallen to second place after this week’s 

super start from Dar Nuh. The end of term winner’s spot is now wide open – just look how close the scores are. The 

competition is heating up! 

  

 

Thank you for taking out some time to read our briefing – JazakumAllāhukhairan. 

 

KHUTBAH 

Today’s Khutbah was delivered 

by our Year 9 pupil Abyad Pasha 

regarding ‘worshipping Allah’.  

May Allah subhanawatalah bless 

him in abundance. 


